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Section	Chief	Harrison	Fry	opened	the	COC	at	11:40	asking	that	everyone	present	
return	to	their	seats.	
	
Harrison	then	spoke	about	Conclave	Registration	being	opened	on	Jan.	2nd,	due	to	
the	first	being	a	Sunday.	Harrison	then	moved	on	to	the	Conclave	patch	that	was	
approved	at	the	previous	COC.		
	
Then	at	11:42	Harrison	invited	Section	Vice	Chief	Zach	Callicutt	to	speak	about	
NEXT	and	PRISM.	Zach	informed	everyone	that	the	two	national	events	were	very	
informative	and	fun.	
	
After	Zach,	Harrison	informed	the	COC	that	the	Section	Officers	went	to	Alabama	for	
the	yearly	SOS.	He	said	that	a	major	part	of	what	happened	at	SOS	was	LINK.	He	told	
the	COC	that	LINK	is	what	was	taught	in	the	SLS	earlier	that	morning.	He	then	
moved	onto	the	upcoming	national	events:	OAHA,	NLS,	DYLC,	and	Operation	Arrow.	
He	asked	that	each	lodge	take	a	few	minutes	and	discuss	the	expected	amount	of	
people	they	would	have	attend	each	event.	
	

	
After	the	Lodges	gave	their	reports,	at	12:05,	the	Service	Lodge	Chairman	Sid	
Salazar	went	over	his	report.	He	explained	that	they	were	hoping	for	one	thousand	
participants	at	this	year’s	Conclave.	He	also	told	the	COC	that	the	Conclave	would	be	
“BYOT”	(Bring	Your	Own	Tent)	and	that	all	non-service	lodge	participants	would	be	
housed	in	the	Stahlman	Activity	field.	[See	PowerPoint]	After	his	presentation,	we	
went	on	a	tour	of	Boxwell.	
	
At	1:30	we	moved	onto	the	Promotions	report.	In	the	Absence	of	David	Thornton,	
Sid	gave	his	report.	He	explained	that	the	Promotions	committee	has	a	plan	to	work	
with	the	Section	Secretary	on	getting	different	promotional	materials	out	on	the	
Section	website	and	Facebook	page.	[See	PowerPoint]	
	

Lodge Women Handicapped Total NLS DLYC OAHA Operation Arrow 

Pellissippi 3 2 50 3 3 3 1 

Nguittethen 3 2 80 4 2 3 3 

Kawida 4 2 60 3 3 1 3 

Wa-Hi-Nasa 25 10 300 5 0 3 4 

Chicksa 5 1 50 2 2 1 3 

Ahoalan Nachpikin 5 2 55 3 2 1 0 

Ittawamba 5 2 90 2 2 2 3 

Talidandaganu 2 0 40 4 1 1 1 

Sequoyah 2 0 35 4 3 0 0 

Total 54 21 760 30 18 15 18 
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After	promotions	at	1:37,	Vice	Chief	Zach	Callicutt	began	the	Section	Trading	Post	
report	by	first	asking	what	everyone	would	like	to	see	in	the	trading	post	this	year.	
Many	ideas	were	thrown	out,	a	few	were:	Phone	cases,	luggage	tags,	bandanas,	
water	bottles,	hats,	toothpick	holders,	credit	card	holders,	lapel	pins,	hoodies,	
sweatpants,	and	Patagonia-type	vest.	A	suggestion	was	that	the	Trading	Post	have	
small	enough	sizes	for	all	of	the	younger	Arrowmen.	
	
At	1:44	after	Zach,	Sid	Salazar	presented	the	Special	Events	report	since	Sims	Bell	
was	unable	to	be	at	the	COC.	He	began	by	saying	that	the	main	importance	for	the	
Special	Events	Committee	was	that	no	Arrowman	at	Conclave	would	be	bored.	[See	
PowerPoint]	
	
Caleb	McCulley	started	his	presentation	over	the	Train	Committee	at	1:59.	He	began	
by	stating	the	budget	was	increased	to	1300$	in	order	to	purchase	patches.	He	also	
explained	that	the	Schedule	was	being	revamped	in	order	to	provide	more	training	
output.	[See	PowerPoint]	
	
At	2:02,	Joshua	Waffird	began	his	PowerPoint	over	the	Campfire	Committee	by	
stating	the	main	part	of	the	900$	budget	was	to	be	spent	on	a	fireworks	display,	put	
on	by	the	local	fire	department,	at	the	closing	campfire.	
	
At	2:07,	Brent	Gass	presented	his	report	over	ceremonies.	He	said	that	this	year	was	
going	to	be	similar	to	last	years	ceremonies	since	it	did	well	last	year.	[See	
PowerPoint]	
	
Ben	Gilbert	presented	the	Quest	report	at	2:10.	His	plans	for	this	year	are	to	have	
two	different	parts	of	Quest.	One	part	would	be	the	original	quest	games	and	the	
other	being	“Heat”	events	or	“Scouting	Skills”	games.	
	
After	Ben	at	2:15,	Tristan	Fox	began	his	report	on	the	AIE	Committee.	He	explained	
that	a	drum	and	dance	team	would	be	brought	in	to	hopefully	increase	the	
attendance	of	AIE.	
	
At	2:18,	Paylor	Eubank	Section	Secretary	spoke	to	the	COC	about	the	publications	
for	this	year.	He	explained	that	his	hopes	are	to	have	a	Committee	in	place	to	help	
with	newsletters	and	other	publications	that	will	be	published	throughout	the	year.	
	
Harrison	discussed	the	Conclave	fee	proposal,	sharing	the	news	that	the	fees	will	ne	
($40	for	early	registration,	$45	for	regular	registration,	$55	for	late/walk-on	
registration).	He	called	for	a	motion	to	approve	these	fees.	The	motion	was	made	by	
Ahoalan	Nachpikin,	seconded	by	Kawida,	and	passed	unanimously.		
	
After	a	round	of	applause	for	setting	the	Conclave	fee,	Associate	Section	Adviser	Rick	
Robinson	gave	the	Advisers	minute	since	Jim	Cheatham	was	unable	to	attend	the	
COC.	
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At	3:13,	the	COC	circled	up	and	sang	the	song	of	the	Order	and	the	meeting	was	
adjourned.	
	


